

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 11, 2011

William M. Cole N168 W21700 Main St. #Lot 97 Jackson, WI 53037

Dear Mr. Cole:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 26, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 2685 S. 9<sup>th</sup> Pl. ("W+B's Irish Pub") be denied and the premises declared unfit for alcohol sales. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon a Board of Zoning Appeals hearing summary and the police report.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your application for a Class "B" Tavern license and declare the premises unfit for alcohol sales based upon a Board of Zoning Appeals hearing summary and the police report.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 11, 2011

Marouf M. Dahir, Agt. Marouf Investment, LLC 1951 W. Hampton Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53209

Dear Mr. Dahir:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 26, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt & Class "A" Liquor license for the premises at 1951 W. Hampton Ave. ("Ayesh Food") be denied and the premises declared unfit for alcohol sales. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon nonappearance, neighborhood testimony, and overconcentration of alcohol beverage establishment outlets in the area.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your application for a Class "A" Malt & Class "A" Liquor license and declare the premises unfit for alcohol sales based upon nonappearance, neighborhood testimony, and overconcentration of alcohol beverage establishment outlets in the area.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 11, 2011

Valdemar Escobar, Agt. El Rey Del Pollo LLC 3433 W. National Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Escobar:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 26, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses for the premises at 3433 W. National Ave. ("Fiesta Garibaldi Chicken Palace") not be renewed. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your second nonappearance.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses for the premises at 3433 W. National Ave. ("Fiesta Garibaldi Chicken Palace") be reconsidered and rescheduled.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to reconsider and reschedule your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses. You will be notified when your applications are rescheduled before the Licenses Committee.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 11, 2011

Angel Gutierrez Garnica 2222 S. 13<sup>th</sup> St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Gutierrez Garnica:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 26, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for an Extended Hours Establishment license for the premises at 2222 S. 13<sup>th</sup> St. ("Taqueria El Jalapeno") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon the police report and aldermanic testimony.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for an Extended Hours Establishment license based upon the police report and aldermanic testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

October 11, 2011

Man F. Zhang, Agt. Kiku LLC 200 W. Wisconsin Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Mr. Zhang:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 26, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your applications for Tavern Dance and Extended Hours licenses for the premises at 200 W. Wisconsin Ave. ("Kiku") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon the police report, neighborhood testimony, and aldermanic testimony.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your applications for Tavern Dance and Extended Hours licenses based upon the police report, neighborhood testimony, and aldermanic testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

orald Dlionhalt

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 11, 2011

Catherine L. Talaska, Agt. Walgreen Co. 9100 W. Beloit Rd. Milwaukee, WI 53227

Atty. Erin Neff Walgreen Co. 104 Wilmot Rd M.S. #1447 Deerfield, IL 60015-5121 Atty. Isaac J. Roang Quarles & Brady LLP 411 E. Wisconsin Ave., Ste. 2040 Milwaukee, WI 53202-4426

Dear Ms. Talaska, Atty. Neff, and Atty. Roang:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 26, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the application for a Class "A" Malt & Class "A" Liquor license for the premises at 9100 W. Beloit Rd. ("Walgreens #003394") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the application for a Class "A" Malt & Class "A" Liquor license based upon neighborhood testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

October 11, 2011

Matthew J. Schreck, Agt. Walgreen Co. 1433 W. Burnham St. Milwaukee, WI 53204

Atty. Erin Neff Walgreen Co. 104 Wilmot Rd M.S. #1447 Deerfield, IL 60015-5121 Atty. Isaac J. Roang Quarles & Brady LLP 411 E. Wisconsin Ave., Ste. 2040 Milwaukee, WI 53202-4426

Dear Mr. Schreck, Atty. Neff, and Atty. Roang:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 26, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the application for a Class "A" Malt & Class "A" Liquor license for the premises at 1433 W. Burnham St. ("Walgreens #11237") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony and overconcentration of alcohol beverage establishment outlets in the area.

On Tuesday, October 11, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the application for a Class "A" Malt & Class "A" Liquor license based upon neighborhood testimony and overconcentration of alcohol beverage establishment outlets in the area.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

PHICEIS!

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk